

BERRYBANK WIND FARM DEVELOPMENT

GPG

global power generation

APRIL 2019 NEWSLETTER



BERRYBANK WIND FARM CONSTRUCTION UPDATE

Construction has commenced at the Berrybank Wind Farm site as of the third week of April 2019.
Construction of the internal access roads has started, the bench for a temporary concrete batching plant has been installed, and we plan to start wind turbine foundation excavations by the end of the first week in May.

There will be an increase in traffic, potentially resulting in some minor delays during this construction period. Initially, around 8 trucks per hour will visit site, with this expected to increase as we get further into construction.





We expect to have the internal access track to the proposed new substation and site office compound completed by the end of April, for construction to begin at the start of May for both pieces of infrastructure.

We are expecting that the Turbine components will begin to arrive at site starting in August, these components will both be coming from Geelong and Portland. A schedule will be made public and distributed in advance to prevent any significant delays or impacts.



COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT OFFICER

GPG Australia is proud to announce that we have successfully employed a Community Engagement Officer for the Berrybank Wind Farm, we would like to introduce you to Nathan Micallef, he is a local living in Lismore.

Nathan has been living in Lismore for 3 years and has previously been working in the Automotive Industry as well as been heavily involved in several local community groups which include Local Football Clubs and Car Clubs when he was living in Melbourne.

Nathan has commented "I look forward to working closely with our Landowners, Neighbours, Construction Crews and Local Community Groups with any questions, quires or complaints that they may have. I will be based on-site in the Site Office if anyone would like to pop in



for a chat, you can also contact me via email: Nathan.micallef@unionfenosa.com.au or alternatively give me a call on: 0400 403 282".

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT COMMITTEE (CEC)

The CEC held its first meeting in early April, where we were introduced to our 2 Chairpersons; Leslie Brown from Corangamite Shire Council and Mayor Owen Sharkey from Golden Plains Shire Council. We were also introduced to GPG's newly appointed Community Engagement Officer Nathan Micallef. We were introduced to the Project Site Manager, the representative from Dept. of Environment, Water and Land Protection and several Local Community Members.

Meetings will be held every 2 months and will involve GPG, Councils, State Government and members of the community.

The next meeting will be held in the first week of June 2019.

Minutes from the meeting will be published on the Website for everyone to read. Currently the website address is www.unionfenosa.com.au, however GPG are working to establish a project specific website for updates and when up and running a new website will be provided.

CONTACT US

- You can call us by telephone on our free call number 1800 457 181
- You can email us at: info@unionfenosa.com.au
- You can visit our website: www.unionfenosa.com.au and use an online enquiry form to contact us.
- You can write to us via mail at:

Berrybank Development Pty Ltd Suite 4, Level 3, 24 Marcus Clarke Street Canberra ACT 2600

